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PANORAMIC has recruited 

26,514
participants!

panoramic@phc.ox.ac.uk
Tel: 0808 156 0017

www.panoramictrial.org

New Hub

Welcome to Dr Nigel Bird and the team 
at the Beaconsfield Medical Centre hub, 
which was greenlit on 3 November 
2022. Good luck with your recruitment!

Weekly Recruitment Target

With central and hub recruitment now supported by 
self-registration, PANORAMIC expects to reach its 
target of recruiting a minimum of 210 participants 
each week, towards a total of 3,000-5,000 by March 
2023. Under this plan, the central team have the 
capacity to recruit up to 150 participants per week 
and the hubs (between them) should recruit 60 or 
more participants per week. This equates to 2 per 
hub per week, given that our current number of 
active hubs is 32.

Spinnaker Glitches, Fixes, and Know-how

Please report any Spinnaker issues to the PANORAMIC email as we can often resolve them on the spot. What's more, 
we follow up every report with the database developers, Spiral, in our bi-weekly catchups. For bigger glitches, Spiral 
can often implement hot fixes - So help us help you by letting us know when you have a problem.

Useful know-how tips include:
1. Users can only log into their account simultaneously from one device at a time.
2. When Spinnaker times out after 40 minutes of disuse, all Spinnaker tabs open for that user will also log out.
3. If you are unable to enter data in the next section of a CRF it is often due to an earlier unfilled field.
4. New to Spinnaker and experiencing problems? Try logging-in via a different browser – and avoid Firefox.
5. And lastly, the universal fix of turning it off and on again can often resolve issues with devices!

Positive Participant feedback

During four- and six-month follow ups our central Calls Team are often 
the first to hear participants’ reflections on their progress through the 
trial. Participants report their sense of pride at having contributed to 
the trial and for their ‘chance to give something back.’ It is during 
these moments that the Calls Team also hear of participants’ gratitude 
to their respective recruiting hubs, with participants saying thank you 
for hubs’ ‘professionalism, care and kindness’, their ‘support when I 
was ill and frightened’, and how during those times teams had ‘really 
reassured and comforted me’. You are much appreciated!

Updates and Upcoming Events

• UPDATE: Please complete 
randomisations to the Virology Sub-
study on Spinnaker by 3pm to help 
us dispatch participant packs in time.

• Primary Care CRNs – Please let your 
Secondary Care CRN colleagues know 
that we are working to encourage 
CMDUs to refer potential participants 
to our website to self-register.

• Molnupiravir trial sites - We really 
want you back! Please see our email 
from last week that set out the 
simplified recruitment processes.

• All sites have been sent updated 
Working Instructions, including the 
procedures for four- and six-
month follow-up calls and self-
registration.

Hubs, Spokes 
& ICFs

When hub
teams recruit 
participants who 
are registered 
patients of the 
hub's spokes, 
please ensure 

spokes are 
informed of the 
participant's 
participation in 
the trial and 
provide a copy 

of the Informed 
Consent Form
for the 
participant's 

medical records.
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